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Praises – Rejoice with us! 

❖ Just days before school in Ukraine began, our missionaries Lyosha and Alusia Savchuk learned that their 

son Kirill had meningitis. In September he spent 3 weeks in the hospital, but is now home with no 

apparent harm from the meningitis. We praise God for Kirill’s recovery. 

❖ We praise the Lord that, according to our latest update, over 60 Muslims came to Christ in Central Asia 

this summer! 

❖ BIEM has now received and translated all the reports and statistics regarding the summer camps we 

helped to sponsor. Hallelujah, out of several thousand children and teens who attended Christian summer 

camps in multiple countries, 1,019 are known to have made professions of repentance and faith in Christ! 

Praise God! Others who were already saved had opportunities to deepen their understanding of the Bible 

and to grow in grace. For those who didn’t make outward professions, we pray the Lord will water the 

seeds of Truth planted in their hearts and bring forth more fruit in the future. 

❖ Praise the Lord, in September the Seminary in Kyiv enrolled 12 new students, bringing the total number 

of those who are studying in order to be used of God in ministry to 45. New students are a special 

blessing since there was a large graduating class last spring. 

Prayer – Pray with us!  

❖ After some medical challenges, the mother of BIEM missionary Vitaly Keller has passed away. Thank 

you for your prayers for the encouragement and comfort of that family. 

❖ In the country of Georgia, missionary Micah Tuttle urges us to pray for God to raise up Christian leaders 

who were born and raised in that nation. Right now, there are more sheep than there are doctrinally-

sound shepherds who are trained and able to lead them. 

❖ In Belarus, missionary Nikolai Ryzhuk has an aging vehicle that has become undependable. He hopes to 

sell it and to purchase a replacement vehicle. In Ukraine, church planter Anatoly Kosyanchuk is facing 

the same dilemma with his ministry vehicle. This is a serious need, since a missionary/pastor needs 

dependable transportation. Please pray for God to bless in this. 

❖ The film King of Glory is currently being translated into two of the languages of Afghanistan. Please 

pray for all those involved in this process, and ultimately for the distribution, that this film will be seen 

and open the eyes of people who need its message. 
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